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JDF Executive Meeting


Nov 24th, 2020

Zoom 
Attendance:   A= Absent
	Harold Bloomenthal      Present

Mike Hales                        Present

Ian Taylor                          Present
Trevor Won                      Present

Sheryl Williamson          Present

Winnie Lam                      Present

Chrissy Vinnedge             Present

Jackie Mugford                Present                  
	Galen Brewer                   Present

Candice Heinekey          Present

Sara Blackstock               Present

Sara Krauel                        Present

Jon Cawsey                        Present
Kate McCallum                 Present                             Andrew Ward                   Present

John Turcotte                    Present            

	Karalee Reade                 Present

Darren Jarvie                  Present
Ryan King                        Present

Dave Alsdorf                   A

Jared Steingard               Present

Corrina Taylor                Present

Brian Kowalko                Present      


1)      Call to order
           Meeting was called to order by Harold Bloomenthal at 7:03 pm
2)      Adoption of previous minutes
· Motion to adopt previous minutes –  motion by Mike
· Seconded by John
           To adopt minutes of the previous meeting - ALL

             CARRIED 

3)     
New Business:  


a) Sanctioning protocol – Ian 
Takes 7-10 business days to get sanction number, need to know how far ahead to submit request.   Harold stated that process is slower than normal since BC hockey has less people working so best to allow more time for processing.  The request needs to be clearly stated since it’s for insurance purposes.  We can also request sanction number but not proceed with event.  

To adopt agenda as presented  -  motioned by  Mike, seconded by Ian, accepted by all           












CARRIED 
4)     Old Business –  
· U11 jerseys – all agreed that these will be ordered but it will not be for this season but will be ready for next season. 

· Banners at JDF – Ian – these are down and stored

· Private policy – streaming waivers – Mike

· One of the dads read the fine print about JDF waiver form which states that it doesn’t restrict organization's ability to collect royalty or alter images for distribution.  Although it’s a generic legal form, the dad didn’t want to sign it.   

· Question as to whether we need to recreate/reword this form.  Harold stated that we don’t need to do that, the dad can still sign form but could cross out the specific clause and note that he doesn’t agree with the clause.  

· Drew – states that all of our other waivers mention no recording or saving images. 

· Mike will send a reminder to everyone specifying that live streaming game is permitted if waivers were signed but recording games is not and these must be deleted. 

· Harold will talk to Sara B offline around refs refusing to permit live streaming.

· Live steaming is permitted with signed waiver but recording is not. 

5)     Financial report – Trevor
· Not much update from last month

· Paid 50K for ice in Oct

· Cash in account 430K still good shape

· Jared – does it look like we have a surplus and would we ever entertain a partial refund, specifically with the initiative/novice team with less ice time (8 hours short per team)?

· Harold - The tournament ice has been cancelled so there will be more ice time provided in upcoming months.  It’s too soon to determine whether refunds will be provided since there are more expenses due to Covid with smaller teams.  
      
6)     Website – Drew Ward 
· Issues:  Reminder that all games & practices have to be input using website & not the app since the app is still causing problems.  

7)   Committe Reports



a) President – Harold 
· Clarification around number of Covid amongst players

· Cohorts  are our only safety wall in terms of limiting contacts. Most teams have adhered to their cohorts but there have been a few cohort breaks. Most recent one being on Remembrance day weekend, a group of kids from various teams organized a practice but turned into a game.  This involved 5 teams eventually.  Communications went out immediately and games were suspended.
· One of our U18 players played for us but was also registered and played for the PCHA program which broke our cohort.  

· Everyone needs to keep an eye on cohorts and let Harold know if there is a break.

· Brian – when are we concern if kids are enrolled in private clinics?   Harold – drills and skills are OK but games and scrimmages are not. 

              b) Registrar – Chrissy

· All HCRs for all teams are done now, all div managers have HCR passwords.

c) Head Referee/Ref Allocator – Galen
· Ref clinic Nov 26th and will occur, challenge is whether we can have everyone who signed up participate in this clinic.

· Have received compliments from both players & officials as to how everyone have adapted to the new Covid rules.

· We had one situation at Westhills with refs that did not follow Covid rules that have since been dealt with. 

· Sheryl – how do refs who are players affect the team cohort?  

· Galen - Refs have gaters, expect to social distance, have to wear their masks upon entry to arena, not allow to go into a fight and have contact tracing.    Refs are not considered part of a cohort when reffing.  

d) Ice Coordinator/Ice Committee – Sara
· No games slot so practice slots only.

· No ice at Shawnigan for now, waiting to see if this will change

· Can the 6am taken by U9 teams?  Per Harold - they need to ensure that there are enough kids to come out if they take this slot. 

              e) Gaming – Sara K

· Contact free bottle drive – Harold confirmed sanction was provided

              f) Tournament & Sponsorship – Kate 

· No update

         
g) Equipment Manager – John
· Jerseys cleaned out

          
 h) Head coaches – Brian

· Have extra expertise (Jason) to assist coaches with goalie training 

· A few goalie session trainings have been scheduled

              i) Risk Management – Jon  

· 108 CRCs completed, working with Kim Water to make sure all paperwork gets completed.

· ePACT is updated, still missing about 6 kids.
              j) VP Admin –  Mike
· Pictures will be ready this Thursday

· Retakes likely in January, date TBD

· Dryland temporary suspended, awaiting further directions from province

· Masks mandatory everywhere indoors

· BC hockey came out with a Covid flowchart on website

· Galen – wanted to thank Mike for championing for JDF refs in westhills

· Reminder that coaches are not in a cohort so need to adhere to masking, social distancing, etc.

· Question as to whether a new coach should be coming in for skills development?  Consensus is this should be held off for now. 
      
k) VP Operations – Ian
· JDF arena being worked on.  

· Banners are down and stored 

8)  Head Manager & Divisional Manager reports

a)  Head Manager – Sheryl

Thank you to all the divisional managers for all their hard work!

b) Female Division – No update
c)  U7 – Karalee –  Suggest next year U7 and U9 should be given to different div managers due to workload.  

· Some parents are having difficulty leaving their kids at the arena.  

· Concerns with managers is that there are not enough people helping out little kids once they come into the arena.  Kids also don’t know which dressing rooms to go to.  Suggestion is sending out dressing room schedules ahead of time so kids know where to go.  


d)  U9 – Karalee –  see above


e)  U11 – Darren – things are going well, just one incident that had to be addressed    regarding covid rules.  Concerns around other teams coming to arena early and not following Covid rules.  
f)   U13 – Ryan –   Going well, coach with broken leg also doing well

g)  U15 – Corinna – all managers are up to date with all the communications

h)  U18 –  Jared – have seasoned coaches & managers so no major issues

i)   Juvenile – No update


9)   Correspondences – no updates
10)  New Business – Sanctioning protocols (see #3 above)
Mike – wanted to give a shout out to Jackie who did contact tracing for a mock Covid player. She was able to get all the needed contact names, phone numbers, including refs within 3 hours.  Good job Jackie!

Harold – be safe as best as we can, be vigilant and let kids have fun this season. 
11)  Meeting Adjourned at 9:44 pm – Motioned by Mike  , seconded by Drew
Next meeting  – TBD
